# Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

# CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 17 12<sup>th</sup> June 2013

## **Calendar**



Friday 21st June Multicultural Day Reports sent home

Mon 24<sup>th</sup>,
Tues 25<sup>th</sup>,
Wed 26<sup>th</sup>,
Thurs 27<sup>th</sup> June
Student Progress
Discussions

Friday 28th June
Last day of Term 2

Monday 15th July
Term 3 commences

# Principal's News

It was delightful to welcome the parents of our prospective 2014 Prep students last night at our <u>Prep Information evening</u>.

A detailed overview of our school resources and programs was professionally presented by our Prep team, Mrs McLaughlin and Miss Bonici, while Miss Armstrong and Miss Radford generously provided supervision of children in an adjoining room.

We were extremely proud of our student leaders, Tiffany and Nathan who spoke to the parents at the forum and presented a student perspective of education at Cranbourne Primary School.

The confidence that any individual requires to speak in front of an audience is not easy to come by and requires persistence and resilience. Our student captains demonstrate these qualities to our community every week when they organise and conduct all of the elements of our school assembly, not only with confidence but with precision and maturity.

### Well done!

The evening was also an opportunity to demonstrate a new feature on our website – a translation facility (located on the front page) which enables the reader to convert the contents of the website into the language of their choice – most impressive!

I wish to remind parents that mid-year reports will be sent home soon and you have been given the opportunity to discuss your child's academic progress with their home group teacher in the last week of term — please make sure your return your interview request sheet (sent home last week) to guarantee yourself a time.

Cheryl Van Deursen – Principal

## **House Points**

No House points this week.

### Quote:

Confidence comes from discipline and training.

- Robert Kiyosaki

## **SCHOOL NEWS**

### Student Birthdays



Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

Tyler S.

Jemma C.

Nicholas W.

Saxon M.

Tegan E.

Kynan J.

Liam G.

### **Stars of the Week**

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

Grade	Student	For being
Prep PAM	Ethan A.	Co-operative
Junior BA	Ryan A.	Confident
Junior HM	Haley D.	Persistent
Junior MC	Alyssa J.	Responsible
Middle LB	Tegan E.	Co-operative
Middle MD	Aimee M.	Respectful
Middle SG	Denzel U.	Co-operative
Senior IW	Ophelia H.	Conscientious
Senior MR	Maddison W.	Responsible
Senior RP	Thushager S.	Persistent
P.E.	Sarah P. JBA	Responsible
Art	Chronix T.W. JMC	Responsible
Personal Dev	Ashley B. JMC	Respectful
Assistant Principal	Dante P (SMR)	Polite
Principal	Jack T. MMD	Confidence

# From the Office

#### **Education Maintenance Allowance**

The Education Maintenance Allowance (EMA) provides assistance to families who hold a health care or pension card by helping with the costs associated with the education of their children. If you are the holder of either a health care or pension card and did not apply EMA at the start of the year, can you please see the office for a form to apply for the second installment? To be eligible your card must be valid on **July 15**<sup>th</sup>.

### **Reminders**

#### **Medication:**

With the start of the cold and flu season your child may need to take medication at school. We are only able to administer medication if we have a signed form and the medication is in the original packaging. Prescription medication must have the chemist label and your child's name. Please see the office for a form.

#### Lunches:

We are noticing an increase in the number of students having lunches delivered during the day, instead of bringing their lunch to school with them. We appreciate that this may occur from time to time, for various reasons. However, we are not in a position to refrigerate perishable foods or heat up hot foods for students.

## **CURRICULUM NEWS**

It is almost the end of another term and for many parents this can be a challenging and expensive time to provide children with things to do during the break. With the weather being unreliable it is often difficult to plan outings and activities for the family during the second term break.

There are many local and inexpensive options available to you, to help keep your children busy and entertained over the 2 weeks. Some suggestions are:

- Visiting family or friends
- Trip to the local library
- Helping with shopping and jobs around the house.
- Puzzles and games.
- Trip to the movies, museum, city, park, beach

Many local organisations often run holiday programs/special events.

The Salvation Army, Cranbourne is providing the follow program:

Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> July 9.45am

'Wreck-It Ralph' (children's movie) and light lunch Red Shield Theatre,

1 New Holland Drive, Cranbourne

Phone Salvation Army 5995 0133 or 0488 560 664 to book.

(please book early to help with catering)

Children must be seated with an adult at all times. Cost is a gold coin donation.

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal

# **STUDENT NEWS**

# ARTREPORT

The Junior school have been busy making lots of colourful things in Art. They have created a Surreal Collage from warm and cool colours, some delicious Pizzas using Primary and Secondary colours and an Over/Under collage that is 3D.







## **School Uniform**

Beleza is currently offering 20% off the price of their current stock of bomber jackets.

# **School Banking Information!**

